ANGLOPHONE WEST SCHOOL DISTRICT

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT
1135 Prospect Street + Fredericton, New Brunswick E3B 3B9 « www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca

2 April 21, 2022
Dear Parents/Guardians,

This letter is written to parents/guardians of children currently enrolled in Anglophone West School District (Kindergarten
through Grade 7) who are zoned to attend the new school in Hanwell, recently named "Hanwell Park Academy” (Kindergarten
through Grade 8), in September 2022. For many of you, | have written once already (November 2021). For those who live in
the neighborhood of the Hanwell Mini Home Park, | include you now as this neighborhood has been recently added to the
catchment area for Hanwell Park Academy.

The catchment area for Hanwell Park Academy has been finalized and our records indicate that your address falls into this
catchment area. Please note that your child will be automatically registered for Hanwell Park Academy and all records will be
transferred there for the beginning of the 2022-23 school year.

On the map above, the area highlighted in green is the catchment area identified for Hanwell Park Academy. The area includes
addresses that are designated as part of the Rural Community of Hanwell, including the Hanwell Mini Home Park, as well as
an area known as the Ludford Sub-Division.

It should be noted that those enrolled in Late French Immersion will continue to attend school at George Street Middle School.

As you may be aware, the Principal for Hanwell Park Academy has already begun his assignment and is preparing for the
opening in September 2022. Pierre Plourde is a long-time principal in our system and his experience and energy will be
reflected in an exciting and meaningful learning experience for your children. Mr. Plourde has set up communication systems
with families of Hanwell Park Academy to keep everyone advised of interesting information. If you wish to learn more about
ways to stay current with the news at Hanwell, please reach out to Mr. Plourde at pierre.plourde@nbed.nb.ca.

Also worthy of noting is that the new Vice-Principal has been hired, with her start date to be July 1, 2022. Tarah Gauvin is
currently the Vice-Principal at Park Street Elementary School.

A parent information session is scheduled for both Tuesday, April 26" and Wednesday, April 27" at the Hanwell Community
Center. The start time on each evening is 6:30 PM.

This is an exciting new adventure for your children and our school district and we are equally excited about the opening of this
new, 215t century learning facility.

Sincerely,

David McTimoney

Superintendent of Schools
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